

PREMIER OF MANITOBA

Legislative Building Winnipeg, Manitoba CANADA R3C 0V8

March 21, 2012

Charles Feaver
Provincial Committee Director
Bike to the Future
3rd Floor, 300 Portage Avenue
Winnipeg MB R38 2B4
charles@youngretired.ca

Dear Mr. Feaver:

Thank you for your letter regarding the "Greater Strides" recommendations of the Active Transportation Advisory Group (ATAG).

As you are no doubt aware, during the last election, our government committed to moving forward on key recommendations contained in the ATAG report. I am pleased to advise you and the other dedicated volunteers at Bike to the Future that I have recently designated the Honourable Ron Lemieux, Minister of Local Government, as lead Minister for coordinating the implementation of this commitment. I am also pleased to report that work is already underway on this important provincial initiative.

Minister Lemieux is excited to take on this new challenge and looks forward to working with Bike to the Future and other active transportation stakeholders as we move forward.

Sincerely,

Greg Selinger